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REVENUE 
 

Estimated Revenue Subsequent 
Years Impact 

Recurring 
or Non-Rec 

Fund 
Affected 

FY04 FY05    
 *1,650.0 Increasing Recurring Rio Arriba County

Health purposes 
(Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Revenue Decreases) 
* requires voter approval 
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Taxation and Revenue Department (TRD) 
Department of Health (DOH)  
 
SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 518 would permit the imposition of new property taxes by counties. The new revenue 
generated by these taxes would be used for general health purposes for sick and indigent persons.  
SB 518 would permit a Board of County Commissioners to adopt a resolution to be submitted for 
approval to qualified electors of the county.  SB 518 proposes that the rate of the proposed tax 
increase be specified in the resolution and would limit the maximum increase to $1.50 per 
$1,000 of net taxable value of property.  The election at which the resolution is presented may be 
a general or a special election. The proposed tax may be imposed for a period no longer than 8 
years. 
 
SB 518 defines “county” as a Class B county with a population of no less than 41,000 and no 
more than 45,000 in the last federal decennial census.  Only Rio Arriba County meets this defini-
tion.  
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The mill levy authorized in SB 518 would not be subject to rate limitation provisions of Section 
7-37-7.1 NMSA 1978, and would not be permitted to be used to meet other county obligations. 
  

Significant Issues 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
According to TRD the proposed measure would impact no funding sources other than those of 
Rio Arriba County. Rio Arriba’s net taxable value totaled $1.1 billion for rate-setting purposes in 
tax year 2003. A 1.5 mill levy imposed on $1.1 billion in net taxable value would generate tax 
revenues totaling approximately $1.65 million. However, about 42 percent of the $1.1 billion, or 
approximately $458 million in net taxable value in 2003 was based on oil and natural gas pro-
ducing property. This particular revenue source tends to be unstable due to variations in oil and 
natural gas prices and volumes. Hence the $1.65 million revenue figure could vary substantially, 
depending on what occurs in the oil and natural gas industry. Rio Arriba’s average property tax 
rate applied to all properties in all jurisdictions is currently approximately 28.9 mills. Hence a 1.5 
mill levy would increase property tax rates and taxes paid by property owners in Rio Arriba by 
an average of approximately (1.5/28.9) five percent. 
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